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Keeping your home and neighborhood nice and clean is important for residents of Sylvester Housing Authority,
It clearly states in your Dwelling Lease not to litter the ground or common areas of the property and to keep
the dwelling unit and any other areas assigned for the resident's exclusive use in a clean and safe condition.
Part of keeping the neighborhood nice and clean includes removing curbside garbage can containers from the
side of the road on the days that the garbage is not being collected. Garbage cans should not become a

nuisance in your neighborhood. Residents are responsible to educating their household members and guests

about keeping the grounds clean.

Svlvester Housing Authority is adopting this policy for residents removing their curbside garbage

can containers in a timelv manner and making sure they are placed in their correct location.

Garbage cans are to be placed at the curb for weekly collection by 7:00 am. on collection day in your

neighborhood. Schedule for garbage pickup in your neighborhood are as follows:
Mondays: Price, Pinson, Henderson, Worth & Welch and Jefferson
Tuesday: Hamilton/Jackson
Wednesday: Shepard Circle, Paulk Street, and Warwick.

Garbage must be in a plastic bag securely closed. Garbage cans found on the curb before 5:00 p.m. on the day
before trash run. and after 7:00 a.m. the day alter trash run will result in the resident being charged a service charge
by Sylvester Housing Authority for removing the resident's trash can from beside the curb and placing at the
resident's unit. All Garbage cans must be placed on the back of each unit. If any garbage cans are found in

front of the units or in any other unauthorized locations, the residents will be in violation of this policy.

Failure to comply is a serious violation of this policy and residents will be charged for the cost of SHA staff

removing garbage cans from the curbside or from any other unauthorized locations and placing in its correct

location.

Residents will be charged a fee of $35.00 if they failed to remove garbage cans from the curbside in a

timely manner or if their garbage can is found in front of their unit at any time.
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